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$64.38
is on average what 
one day in jail cost 
taxpayers in Florida 
in 2014.

10 Reasons Not to Sign a Basic  
Ordering Agreement (BOA)
•	 Enforcing immigration law is not local law enforcement’s job. There is no law that requires 
counties to enforce immigration law. On the contrary, counties are largely forbidden from doing so. 
Local law enforcement is authorized to enforce only state criminal law. Immigration is federal civil 
law. Local law enforcement cannot arrest someone simply for being undocumented. 

•	 Counties do not have to become Immigration and Customs Enforcement’s (ICE) force 
multipliers. Courts have held, and ICE has admitted, that immigration detainers are not mandatory. 
Immigration detainers are merely requests from ICE, wherein ICE asks local law enforcement to 
hold someone for 48 hours beyond the time that local law enforcement is authorized by law to do so 
in order for ICE to come and pick them up. 

•	 There is no lawful way to jail someone pursuant to an immigration detainer. Any county that 
says yes to ICE’s unlawful request and holds someone pursuant to an immigration detainer is choos-
ing to violate the constitution. When counties re-arrest someone for ICE they are keeping people 
in jail without probable cause of a crime, in violation of the Fourth Amendment to the constitution. 
Several courts have found that carrying out these detainers and holding individuals in this way is 
illegal and violates the Fourth Amendment. 

•	 BOA counties and all counties holding people pursuant to ICE detainers are spending their 
constituents’ tax dollars for unlawful purposes. Housing and feeding the people counties are 
unconstitutionally incarcerating for ICE costs taxpayers a lot of money. In 2014, one day in jail cost 
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•	 Counties should not risk a lawsuit over a practice its elected officials know is illegal. 

•	 Refusing to collaborate with ICE keeps communities safer, particularly people experiencing 
domestic violence who may otherwise be forced to choose between deportation and seeking safety 
from their abuser.  

•	 Counties have an obligation to their residents, not ICE. No county in Florida has the duty to 
help ICE and CBP find and deport people. Floridians deserve to live in counties where no one is too 
afraid of deportation to call the police and where taxpayer dollars are used to better the community. 

1   See 2014 Annual Jail Capacity Survey, Florida Department of Corrections and Florida Legislature’s Office of Economic and Demo-
graphic Research, available at http://www.dc.state.fl.us/pub/jails/2014/2014AnnualJailCapacitySurvey.pdf.


